
October 8, 2022  

Newsletter 

 

Attendance: 

A short meeting was held before the Second Annual Festivus Celebration. Approximately, 20 

members were in attendance, including 4 Board members (O’Hara, Wyrick, Adams, & Cox). Meeting 

was opened at 9 AM with prayer and followed with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

K. Casper gave a brief financial report....”We are in good shape “ with $9,100 in the checking 

account and $3,937 in the reserve account. Taxes on Training trailer due for a total of $134 and 

electricity catch up billing and monthly $358.  

Shout Out Corner: 

J. Kirkland was recognized by the membership with his generous financial donation for Festivus. 

S. O’Hara for the archery range construction 

J. Etheridge for his team’s work on the training Trailer to include blinds and bathroom ceiling repairs 

S. Cox range repair/cleanup and archery trail 

R. Howard for finding and donating a refrigerator to replace ours that had problems.  

 

New Business: 

• All covered by generous donations from our members Thank You! K. Casper gave a brief 

overview of the Festivus activities planned for the day on each range. 

J. Sears reviewed details associated with the new lumberjack event on the Rifle Range.   S. 

O’Hara new archery range procedures to follow for the first time today. 

 

• Cox gave a brief RSO Report—> 

 

83 Park members currently on the roster with approximately 125 total Chapter members. 

2023 Park Fees are now being collected and tracked. Park Fee is due Jan 1st. Locks will be 

changed March 1st.  Details will be posted on the web page.  Past members are now coming 

to the range to sight in their hunting rifles. If they are not on the Park Roster, they are not 

members and should not be shooting.  (unless they are a guest and accompanied by a RSO) 

Shooters need to do a better job picking up their brass (D.Packard really does not need it) 

and removing used targets. RSO class for next Saturday Oct 15th is a go. We now have 5 

confirmed students. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 am. 

Post Festivus results: 



• The food costs of over $200 was all covered by generous donations from our members with left 

over burgers, hotdogs, and buns for the next event! 

WINNERS CIRCLE:   

Congratulations to: 

Trey Packard – Turkey Shoot  

Rodney Howard – Trap Challenge  (the trainer had to win this one!) 

Lumberjack – Dan Packard and Kevin Casper  

100 Yard Bench with Scope – Bill Feley 

200 Yard Bench and Scope – David Evans  

100 Yard unsupported Iron Sites – Dan Packard (scores so low hard to determine) 

100 Yard unsupported with Scope – Charlie Adams 

 

ISSUES:  Need to review steel core ammunition use at range  

 

 

 


